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 July – August 2024 
Dear Praying Brethren, 

We are excited to share some updates from the past two months. Your 
prayers and support have constantly encouraged us, and we are amazed to see how 
God conƟnues to work in our lives and ministry. 

First, we are thrilled to announce the birth of our daughter, Anamelia Marie, 
on August 5th! The c-secƟon went smoothly, and both Anna and Anamelia are doing 
well. We cannot thank you enough for your prayers leading up to the surgery and 
for Anna’s recovery. There were no complicaƟons, and Anna was back on her feet 
much faster than we were expecƟng. Of course, she is sƟll recovering but doing far 
beƩer than we had hoped. The credit goes to the Lord for answering our prayers; it 
has been evident that you all are praying for us. 

We were also blessed by my mom's visit during this Ɵme. Her help was 
invaluable as we adjusted to life with a newborn, and her presence greatly 
comforted and encouraged our family. Besides being an immense help with all the 
logisƟcs of caring for the house and the kids, we thoroughly enjoyed spending 
quality Ɵme together and showing her some of the area's sights. Her flights all went 
reasonably well, and we are thankful for your prayers for her visit with us.  

Shortly before Anamelia was born, Anna completed her intermediate 
Spanish course. This represents hundreds of hours of classroom instrucƟon, all 
spent while caring for the home and family and preparing for a baby. I want to publicly thank the Lord for her and recognize 
her effort in beƩering her ability to communicate with the people here. This represents a significant milestone with much 
work and Ɵme behind it. Thank you for praying for our language studies, and please conƟnue to remember us in prayer, 
as there is always more to learn.  

Recently, the Lord opened the door to move to an apartment in Castellar del Vallès, where the church we have been 
working with is located. We had been praying and looking for a place in this town for several months, but we never had 
peace about any of the places we looked at. Although the Ɵming is a bit complicated (as I am wriƟng this leƩer, I am 
surrounded by boxes and half-dismantled furniture), the whole situaƟon was clearly of the Lord, and we are grateful for 
His provision. We are sure that this move will not only help our family but will also help our efforts to minister here. 

In closing, we have an update on Rosa’s cancer treatment. Later this month, she is scheduled for an important 
surgery that should be the last significant intervenƟon in her treatment. She and her husband, Moises, are in good spirits 
and are trusƟng the Lord throughout the enƟre process. SƟll, your prayers are needed and valued. 

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support. We pray that the Lord will bless you in your labors for Him. 
 
In His Service,  

 
JusƟn, Anna, Catalina, Justus, & Anamelia Pizzo 


